
 

 

HPHC DMV: Passing of our sister Lydia Martin 
 
Achille Acolatse 
June 24, 2022 
 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
  

Our dear sister Lydia Martin ascended on June 23, 2022 at 12:55 am following a 

nine year battle with Non Hodgkin's Lymphoma which spread to her liver over the 

past 6 months. Lydia was a true soldier for God and True Parents. She did MFT, 

IOWC, and CARP.     
  
She was blessed in 1989 to Stephen Martin and joined him at CAUSA 
International. In 1991, they responded to True Father's tribal messiah providence and 
began working first in Detroit and then in Allentown, PA. After ten years of tribal 
messiah work and the birth of their 3 daughters, they were called to Washington DC 
to join a special prayer group and have lived in Maryland since then. 
  
Lydia will be laid to rest next to her 2 daughters who preceded her in passing. She is 
survived by her husband Stephen their daughter, Rebecca. 
  

At 10:00 AM on Monday June 27th, a simple outdoor Catholic graveside service will 
be held at Resurrection Cemetery, 547 N. Krocks Rd., Wescosville (Allentown), PA 
. All are welcomed.   
  
Let us pray for Lydia’s peaceful ascension. Thank you!  

 

  

Sincerely, 
  

--Pastor Achille Acolatse 
   

 

  



 

 

 
 


